
Unit 172 Board Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 12, 2010
Turtle Creek Duplicate Bridge Club

Call to Order at 5:00 PM by Ed Rawlinson

Members Present: Ed Rawlinson,Everette Lewis, Paula Wissman, Jay Thorne,  David

Mitchell, Linda Lawrence, Jeri Tribo, Steve Simpson, Olivia Brown& Fran Vanecko

Absent:  Roxana Tom II

Guests:  Kathleen Pigott , Pete Voges and Roxana Tom I

Minutes:  Approved

Membership Report:   About 50 new member packets mailed this month .  After

discussion it was agreed the Membership Chair will report Unit members’ deaths to

ACBL.

Treasurer’s Report: Approved

Tournaments and Unit Games:

1. Hand records are available for all Unit games whether from the Duplimate or 

from the board making program from ACBL.

2. GNT:  Linda and Olivia will co-ordinate.  Subs and mechanics for submitting

registration fees for Unit 172 players will be researched and handled by Olivia

and Linda.

3. Kerrville:  A Great Tournament.  253 & 1/2 tables for 2010 as opposed to

251&1/2 tables in 2009.  This in spite of the economy and a later than usual

date.  Kudos to Margaret Higgins and her team.

Old Business:

1. EZ Bridge will be handled by Marilyn at TCDBC.  BCSA is on hold at

present.

2. Audit will be done after 4/15/2010

New Business:

1. Roxana I brought proposed 2011 Schedule.  After discussion her suggestion 

were approved unanimously as moved by Everette and seconded by David

2. Discussion of Unit Tournaments at the Clubs concluded that the clubs should

be held to the Unit’s schedule policy.  Ed will draft new contracts to make that

clear.

3. A thank you note from Kathy Ribble’s family was read.

4. Jeri Tribo will be the Tournament Chair  for our 2011 Regional.  Fran

Vanecko will be the Vice Chair.

ADJOURN at 5:30 PMPM

Respectfully Submitted:

Paula S Wissman, Secretary Unit 172; San Antonio Bridge League

7718 Dashwood

San Antonio, TX  78240

210-488-3262


